In This Issue

Webmail users click here

General Announcements

- · 7:00 Tonight! Auditions for Devised Theater with NYC director, Dara Malina
- · Lights Up! Performing Arts in Focus
- · Official Fall Semester AU Faculty/Staff Photo Portraits Sessions
- · Auditions for AU Chamber Singers on Thursday 8/31
- · TIAA Consultant on Campus
- · Job Posting
- · Experience German College, Culture, and Cars
- · On Campus Job Fair..NEW THIS YEAR
- · Career Development Center Temporarily Relocated
- · Yoga Classes--Open to all
- · Scenic Painting Workshop with Visiting Artist Karen Glass
- · So you want to learn to sing?
- · Make-Up Foreign Language Placement Exam
- · Men's Basketball Tryout Information
- · AUDITIONS: Devised Theatre Production: Students of all backgrounds welcome
- · Students: Check out available courses and opportunities in Performing Arts
- · Saxon Racing Meeting
- · Hillel Mailing List
- · Cohen Gallery Open Call for Proposals
- · Singing in a choir has been proven to lift depression. Join AU Chorus today
- · On Campus Job Fair..NEW THIS YEAR
- · Attention String Players and Orchestra Musicians!
- · Engineering Career Fair RESUME DAYS!
- · If you are interested in performance, dance and choreographing
- · AU Peer Education Program

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
5:20 Yoga Class 7:00 AUDITIONS: Devised Theatre Production: Students of all backgrounds welcome Make-Up Foreign Language Placement Exam	7:00 AUDITIONS: Devised Theatre Production: Students of all backgrounds welcome 8:30 International Folk Dancing	5:20 Yoga Class

7:00 Tonight! Auditions for Devised Theater with NYC director, Dara Malina

7:00 Sunday, Monday, Tuesday in the CD Smith Theater at the Miller Performing Arts Center. No Experience Necessary. All Students from All backgrounds are invited, regardless of your major! Get involved in Performing Arts!

Guest Director Dara Malina and students in the cast will create an original performative work, through ensemble interaction, from found or collectively generated text and images. Building on the work and process from a Spring 2017 Devised Performance Workshop, they will use techniques from Dada performance, Allan Kaprow's Happenings, Post-Modern Devising Practices, and "collage" as a way of assembling the live event. The piece will be inspired by our current political moment and select texts from the twentieth century through present day. The focus will be on process in both performance and design. Students of all backgrounds are encouraged to participate. Production date: Sept. 28-30

Submitted by: Lisa Lantz

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lights Up! Performing Arts in Focus

Do you have an interest in Music, Theatre and/or Dance? Come to Lights Up! Performing Arts in Focus, an open house for Performing Arts on Tuesday, August 29, 6:00-7:00 p.m., Lobby of the Miller Theater. Learn what Performing Arts has to offer in these areas, including: acting, directing, stage managing, design, technology, dance performance and composition, instrumental and vocal music ensembles, private lessons, and other related courses.

You will also get a chance to meet our faculty and tour our gorgeous facilities!

Learn about our student clubs!

Finally, discover our major (Theatre) and minor programs (Theatre, Dance and Music) and decide if they are right for you.

See you there. Bring a friend!

Attachment: Lights Up!

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Official Fall Semester AU Faculty/Staff Photo Portraits Sessions

For: New faculty/staff, or current faculty/staff who need an updated head and shoulders portrait

Location: Fasano Welcome Center First Floor

Times/Days:

10 a.m. - noon, & 1:30 p.m. - 4 p.m. Thursday, August 31 10 a.m. - noon, & 1:30 p.m. - 4 p.m. Monday, September 4 1 p.m. - 4 p.m., Tuesday, September 5 10 a.m. - noon, Wednesday, September 6

Each photo session will take approximately 5-10 minutes. Enter through either the front or back door of Fasano Welcome Center. The side door will be locked.

Walk-ins are okay, but we urge you to PLEASE EMAIL JEN GUARASCI IN ADVANCE WITH THE TIME YOU PLAN ON ARRIVING: guarascij@alfred.edu

Your portrait will be available for download from the Alfred University online photo gallery, Gallery Server Pro (gsp.alfred.edu) by Friday Sept. 9. If you have not yet used Gallery Server, please email Steven Bucklaew (bucklaew@alfred.edu) to get access using your AU username and password. Please email Rick McLay at mclay@alfred.edu if you have any questions.

Thank you for your cooperation, and we look forward to seeing you.

Submitted by: Jen Guarasci

back to top Send Email Reminder

Auditions for AU Chamber Singers on Thursday 8/31

Come and audition for the AU Chamber Singers, Alfred's select choir on Thursday, August 31 at 5:30 in room 126 Miller Performing Arts. The group performs a wide variety of choral literature and performs regularly on and off campus. This year members of the group will be touring in Spain in June. The travel is not required for all members but is an opportunity for short term study abroad. No preparation is necessary for the audition. Just come ready to sing. For more information contact Dr. Luanne Crosby fclarke@alfred.edu. Chamber Singers is a 2 credit course which satisfies 1/2 of the Arts (c) general education requirements.

Submitted by: Luanne Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

TIAA Consultant on Campus

A TIAA consultant will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on Wednesday, September 6 in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let her help you make financial decisions that are right for you. To schedule an appointment, employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Job Posting

Employment Opportunity: Grounds/Landscaper

Link: Grounds/Landscaper Posting

Submitted by: Connie Lewis

back to top Send Email Reminder

Experience German College, Culture, and Cars

Ever wonder what a day in the life of a German college student is like? (College is tuition-free, students are paid by their employer to go to school half the year and work the other half.) How humans and robots can work together? How businesses compete for customer market share globally? What it is like to be inside a medieval city? What makes Munich one of the most popular cities to visit in Europe? How the automobile evolved over the past 100+ years? What would it be like to see two of

the most extensive car collections in the world?

All these will be covered in the Allen Term 2018 class on the German Auto Industry. If you are interested, come to an information session at 4:45 p.m., Tuesday, September 12 Olin 310.

Submitted by: Mark Lewis

back to top Send Email Reminder

On Campus Job Fair..NEW THIS YEAR

Will you be looking for student employees for the upcoming academic year using financial aid or regular hours? Attend the on-campus job fair, The Career Development Center will host this fair on September 5th in the Knight Club. Collect resumes, talk with students and hire for your open positions. Sign up in the new career software Handshake before September 2nd. Once signed in on Handshake, look for fairs, then search on campus job fair Alfred University, then click register. Information on handshake is listed below:

On behalf of the Career Development Center, we are excited to tell you about Handshake, a modern platform for college recruiting. Handshake offers your team many great features like:

- * Managing all your on campus recruiting needs at no cost
- * Update your job postings, view applicants, and more all while on the go using Handshake

Signing up is easy and takes less than 5 minutes. Click this link to sign up: **https://app.joinhandshake....** If you don't see your company listed, then please click the Create Employer button.

Need more information? Visit Handshake's Employer Site: https://support.joinhands...

Questions? Reach out to daciw@alfred.edu or support@joinhandshake.com.

Submitted by: Valerie Daciw

back to top Send Email Reminder

Career Development Center Temporarily Relocated

As of Thursday, August 10, the Career Development Center has temporarily relocated to Crandall Hall on Main Street. The Steinheim (castle) will be closed for at least a few weeks, while maintenance and repairs are completed. We apologize for any inconvenience and will keep faculty, staff and students updated through Alfred Today announcements. Please come visit us in Crandall Hall, find us online at www.alfred.edu/cdc, call 607-871-2164, email cdc@alfred.edu, and check out Handshake alfred.joinhandshake.com/login.

Submitted by: April Heckman

back to top Send Email Reminder

Yoga Classes--Open to all

Hatha yoga classes taught by a 500-hr Kripalu-certified yoga instructor. Mondays and Wednesdays

5:20 p.m. - 6:50 p.m. in the Multipurpose Room, McLane extension. Starting Monday Aug. 28. All levels welcome. Donations accepted.

Contact Cecilia for more information (fbeach@alfred.edu)

Submitted by: Cecilia Beach

back to top Send Email Reminder

Scenic Painting Workshop with Visiting Artist Karen Glass

Interested in painting on a theatrical scale? Scenic designer and painter Karen Glass from Seton Hill University will be on campus teaching scenic painting over two weekends. The Division of Performing Arts is offering this Scenic Painting Workshop.

Friday, September 1 - Time TBD 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Saturday, September 2 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Sunday, September 3 Friday, September 15 - Time TBD 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Saturday, September 16

One credit optional. No prior experience needed and all materials are provided. Registration is required as space is limited.

Please contact Zachary Hamm hamm@alfred.edu to register by August 30, 2017.

Attachment: Scenic Painting Workshop Sept 1-3 & 15-16

Submitted by: Zachary Hamm

back to top Send Email Reminder

So you want to learn to sing?

Beginning Voice Class MUSC 132 is a great way to improve your singing skills, lessen stage fright and have a great time while earning 2 "C" (ARTS) credits. Anyone can take this class. If you already sing, you'll improve your range, vocal projection and confidence. If you think you can't sing, think again. This is the class for you!

Beginning Voice meets MW 1:20 p.m. - 2:10 p.m. in Miller 126. If you have questions or just want to find out more contact Professor Luanne Crosby at fclarke@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Luanne Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

Make-Up Foreign Language Placement Exam

Foreign Language Placement Exam Monday, August 28th 114 Seidlin Hall @7:00pm

Exams are given in French, German and Spanish.

Who needs to take the Placement Exam?

- * Students who have taken more than two years of a language in high school and who intend to take the same language at AU must take the exam.
- * Students who are bilingual or native speakers or who have spoken the language at home.
- * Students do NOT need to take the exam if they did not study a language previously or if they are

planning to take a different language in college.

* Students who wish to demonstrate proficiency in another language should contact Dr. Sandra Singer about procedures.

Registration upon arrival.

Please remember to bring your student ID and a #2 pencil.

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Men's Basketball Tryout Information

Alfred Saxons Men's Basketball Mandatory Organizational Meeting

When: 7:30 p.m., Wednesday, August 30

Where: Team Room, McLane Center

You must bring a pen, your class schedule and all course syllabi!

All players interested in playing during the 2017-2018 season must attend!

Attachment: Information Flyer

Submitted by: Russ Phillips

back to top Send Email Reminder

AUDITIONS: Devised Theatre Production: Students of all backgrounds welcome

Guest Director Dara Malina and students in the cast will create an original performative work, through ensemble interaction, from found or collectively generated text and images. Building on the work and process from a Spring 2017 Devised Performance Workshop, they will use techniques from Dada performance, Allan Kaprow's Happenings, Post-Modern Devising Practices, and "collage" as a way of assembling the live event.

The piece will be inspired by our current political moment and select texts from the twentieth century through present day. The focus will be on process in both performance and design. Students of all backgrounds are encouraged to participate.

Aug. 27-29; Sun-Tues; 7:00 PM. Miller Performing Arts Center CD Smith Theatre; Production date:

Sept. 28-30

Attachment: Audition Instructions

Submitted by: Stephen Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

Students: Check out available courses and opportunities in Performing Arts

Below are courses and opportunities in Performing Arts for all students regardless of major or college

Theatre

THEA 240 Acting I - New Section !!!

THEA 110 Intro to Theatre THEA 212 Script Analysis

THEA 220 Design Fundamentals for Stage, Dance and Film

Performance Design & Technology PDAT. 110 Technical Theatre

PDAT 200 Costuming on the Half Scale

PDAT 320 Scenic Design

Music

Join the Chorus, Orchestra, Band or Jazz Band

Private Music Lessons available for all instruments and voice

MUSC 200. History of Rock Music MUSC 133 Music of the Guzheng

Dance

DANC 200. Dance Costume Development

Submitted by: Lisa Lantz

back to top Send Email Reminder

Saxon Racing Meeting

Saxon Racing will be having a meeting every Thursday in Seidlin 114 at 9:00 pm starting 8/31/17. New members are always welcome!

Link: http://www.saxonracing.org

Submitted by: Cameron Martineau

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hillel Mailing List

Hillel at Alfred is the Jewish student's organization on campus. Please email Hillel if you would like to be on our mailing list.

Submitted by: Arthur Greil

back to top Send Email Reminder

Cohen Gallery Open Call for Proposals

OPEN CALL FOR PROPOSALS: Alumni, independent curators, groups, individual artists, and collaborative projects are welcome to apply.

Review begins Friday, November 10. Download a proposal request form and revisit our exhibitions from last semester at: http://art.alfred.edu/fac...
Email us at cohengallery@alfred.edu.

Link: http://art.alfred.edu/facilities/cohen.cfm

Submitted by: Cindy DeFelice

back to top Send Email Reminder

Singing in a choir has been proven to lift depression. Join AU Chorus today

Singing in a choir has been shown to help with depression and anxiety. (If you don't believe me I'd be glad to send you some articles). Help relieve the stress of school by joining the AU Chorus. University Chorus is a 2 credit course satisfying 1/2 of the "Arts" general education requirement. The group meets on Monday evenings from 7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. when students are joined by members of the faculty and community and on Wednesday from 5:20 p.m. - 6:50 p.m. which is just for students. No previous choral/singing experience is necessary. The University Chorus will perform with a Chinese Orchestra (yes, we'll sing in Chinese!) in November and a seasonal concert in December. We will also be working on the "Theresa Mass" by Haydn for performance in March with small orchestra, so a two semester commitment is not required, but preferred. (It also satisfies the whole "Arts" (C) credit. For more information, contact Professor Luanne Crosby **fclarke@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Luanne Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

On Campus Job Fair..NEW THIS YEAR

This career fair is to help aid students in finding both on campus and work-study jobs for the 2017-18 academic year. If you have received your financial aid award card (it would be green) in your mailbox, please bring that with you to the fair. If you were not awarded work-study hours you may attend and check with those employers that may have positions that are non work study. Please bring your resume and dress professionally.

Submitted by: Valerie Daciw

back to top Send Email Reminder

Attention String Players and Orchestra Musicians!

The AU Symphony Orchestra begins rehearsal this Monday at 7:00 pm and Wed. at 5:30 in the Miller Performing Arts Center room 302. Instruments and Lockers are available. NO Auditions- Free Overload credit....All Welcome: Students, Faculty and Staff.

Submitted by: Lisa Lantz

back to top Send Email Reminder

Engineering Career Fair RESUME DAYS!

The Engineering Career Fair will take place on Thursday, October 5. To assist you with preparing for the fair, the CDC will host Resume Days 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., Tuesday, October 3 and Wednesday, October 4. You can stop into the CDC to get your resume reviewed and pick up some FREE resume paper.

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

If you are interested in performance, dance and choreographing

Please come at 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, August 29 in Miller 300 to learn about opportunities to perform, choreograph, and/or create dance, visual art performance, and site specific composition. You can learn about auditions, the dance program, dance clubs and other performance related

Submitted by: Colleen Culley

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Peer Education Program

Are you a student interested in promoting health and well-being to your peers?

If so, the Peer Education program may be a right fit for you!

Peer Educators are students that encourage other students to consider the behaviors, attitudes, and actions that guide their lives. Peer Educators are student volunteers who promote health and wellness alongside the supervision of the Health & Wellness Coordinator. Peer Educators are concerned about people their own age and are willing to take a stand about issues that affect young people.

AU has two types of Peer Educators:

Wellness Reps: Assist with health and wellness related programming focused on alcohol and substance abuse prevention, sexual health, fitness, nutrition and mental health promotion. Wellness Reps are trained to work alongside the Health & Wellness Coordinator to provide programming in the Residence Halls, in the classroom, and with campus-wide events.

Sexual Assault Prevention Peer Educators: Assist in the development and implementation of programs and initiatives that promote healthy relationships, positive communication, bystander intervention and consent. Sexual Assault Prevention Peer Educators are trained to provide programming in the Residence Halls, in the class room, and with campus-wide events.

Peer Educators have the chance to:
Assume a leadership role
Make a positive difference in the lives of friends and peers
Build their resume
Receive professional training
Freedom to create model prevention programs

If you are interested in becoming a peer educator or want more information please visit: https://my.alfred.edu/wel.... You can also contact Amanda Khodorkovskaya at khodorkovskaya@alfred.edu

Training to become a Wellness Rep will take place on September 9 and training to become a Sexual Assault Peer Educator will take place on September 10.

Link: https://my.alfred.edu/wellness-center/peer-education.cfm

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | MyAU | Events | BannerWeb | Canvas | News | Enews